             GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                              REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                    AUGUST 6, 2018
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, August 6, 2018, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Majors, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly and Jacque Pucheu, Jr.
Commissioner Mike Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF JULY 02, 2018: 
MOTION:
 REED


 SECOND:
DICAPO
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the JULY 2, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 REED
 

 SECOND:
BATISTE

A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Senic Batiste to approve and accept the JULY 23, 2018 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:


MOTION:
HAYNES

 SECOND:
 REED
A motion was made by Vernon Haynes and seconded by Monita Reed to approve 
and accept the JULY 30, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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OTHER BUSINESS:

BOAT RIDE:


The Department of Army, Corps of Engineers has invited the Port on their motor vessel ride from Krotz Springs to Morgan City on the Atchafalaya River on Thursday, August 23rd at 10:30 am. The expected arrival time in Morgan City is 5 pm. It will leave from Perry’s Campground. Transportation will be provided back to Krotz Springs. All Commissioners were asked to confirm by Friday, August 10th due to limited space.

GAS LINE:


Delek is working on getting the permit to remove or relocate the gas line. They need two approvals which is from the Port Authority and the Corps of Engineers. Those applications have been approved by Mr. Wiltz and Geotech but there has been no confirmation as to whether or not they have been submitted. Once approved, Delek will be able to relocate the gas line.
CABOT LEASE:


There is one issue with the new Cabot Lease. In the old Cabot Lease from 1993, it gave them the right to a pipeline that led up to where Permian Corporation used to have property that they leased from the Port that is now being leased by MRT. Lynn and Jacque will meet with John Vidrine next week to see if Cabot needs the pipeline. If not that paragraph can be deleted from the new lease. 
ST. BERNARD PORT:

No decision has been made on the appeal on the Violet Port Dock. 
The next meeting date was scheduled for September 10, 2018. There being no
further business, Commissioner Ken Vidrine motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Senic Batiste.
                                                    ____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY
